
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild
Minutes

March 3, 2016

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:01 am.

One guest was welcomed.  

OLD BUSINESS:   None

Announcements   Recording at KRCB for pledge breaks has been completed.  This will 
air Saturday, March 5 at 12:30 and March 12 at 7:30 pm for Quilts of Valor program.  

Treasurer's Report  No report.

Quilt-Related Announcements   Two members of the Moonlight Quilters Guild were 
present at the meeting to discuss sign ups for Wine Country Quilt Show the first 
weekend in June.  This year there is an online registration for entering quilts into the 
show.  Deadline for entering is the first Thursday in April.  Helen Anderson is the 
featured artist this year.  First quilt entry has a $5 entry fee, others are no additional 
fee up to five quilts total.  Volunteer sign ups to work at the show were available at 
today's meeting.  

Moonlight Quilters also announced on April 21 at 6:30 pm there will be a fabric sale at 
the Veterans Building for $2 a pound.  

Laura Barrett announced the  Pointless Sisters have quilts on display at the Libary on 
Montecito Blvd.  Rhonda Denny's work was featured at Moonlight Quilters meeting last 
night. 

Committee Reports

Programs and Workshops:  Phyllis Gallaway discussed one opening for next workshop 
goes to next person on waiting list.  April workshop has openings and will be at the 
Scottish Rites Building.  May workshop is half full with $15 fee for pattern.  

Retreat:  August 23 retreat has one opening.    

Sew A Row:  Genelle Voorhees showed some sew a rows that have been turned in.    

Tri-Guild Luncheon -   Linda Hooper discussed Tri-Guild luncheon on March 12; block 
for luncheon is on the back of the invitation.  This is a simple fiesta block.  Every block 
enters you into a drawing.  Table hostesses will receive an email with details.  

Block of the Month:   Sue Gragg had 38 blocks completed with one name drawn.  Fran 
Threewit won raffle for the blocks.  
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TSW:  Today Judy Baldwin is doing a TSW after the meeting for "comfort kitties".

Opportunity Quilt:  Patricia Kearns discussed quilt is at Bolt Fabric shop in Cloverdale.  
Article in Cloverdale newspaper regarding quilt at Bolt. Brought in $363 in sales so far 
at Bolt.  Sign up sheets for workers at meeting today.  Need workers for April 9 in 
Healdsburg at senior center.  

Library:  Sharon Fry discussed new purchases and additions to the library.  

UFO:    A large line of members displayed their UFOs.  Twenty-three members are 
participating.  Quilts are due at first meeting in September.

Fifth Thursday:  March 30 will be the fifth Thursday, on a Wednesday, at LBAGC.        

Challenge Quilt:   Carole Behlke reminded members the theme is four seasons this 
year.  

Name Tag Drawing:  110 members attending, Judith Clarke and Adelaide Haberman 
won fat quarters.  

Lake County Quilts:  Betty Upchurch delivered over 100 quilts to Lake County Fire 
survivors and shared some touching stories of appreciation from recipients.  

Meeting adjourned at 11:48 pm.

FINAL

Becky Stanley
Secretary
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